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NOTICE OF INTENT TO AMEND ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

RELATING TO 67-09-01 APPROVAL FOR SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION ESTIMATED 
TO COST MORE THAN FORTY THOUSAND DOLLARS 

 
TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Department of Public Instruction (NDDPI) will hold a public 

hearing to address proposed amendments to North Dakota Administrative Code 67-09-01, Approval for 
School Construction Estimated to Cost more than Forty Thousand Dollars, at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, 
August 26, 2015, in the Ft. Union Room, State Capitol, 600 East Boulevard Avenue, Department 201, 
Bismarck, ND, 58505-0440. The purpose of the proposed amendments is to implement statutes and amend 
agency rules. The proposed amendments relate to the approval of school construction approval 
requirements related to approval thresholds and reporting requirements. The proposed rulemaking 
implements Section 1 of HB 1426 and Section 1 of SB 2178 enacted during the most recent legislative 
session, concerning the threshold by which the Superintendent of Public Instruction is required to approve 
the construction, purchase, repair, improvement, modernization or renovation of any public school building 
or facility. The proposed amendment is not expected to have an impact on the regulated community in 
excess of $50,000 and there is no anticipated fiscal impact on the state.  

 
The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of the NDDPI, 11th Floor, State Capitol, 600 East 

Boulevard Avenue, Department 201, Bismarck, ND, 58505-0440. A copy of the proposed rules and a 
regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the preceding address, email to cylaber@nd.gov or calling 
701-328-2283 and online at www.nd.gov/dpi/about/rules/amendments/ . Written or oral comments on the 
proposed rules sent to the above address or by email and received by September 6, 2015, will be fully 
considered. 

 
If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance relating to a 

disability, please contact the NDDPI at the above telephone number, address or email at least five days prior 
to the public hearing.  

 
Dated this 17th day of July, 2015.  

 
 
 

Robert V. Marthaller, Assistant Superintendent 
North Dakota Department of Public Instruction 
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